
CORRESPONDENCE 

An Appreciation 
(We are reproducing below extracts from a letter written by 

Ellis L. Yochelson of the Department of Paleobiology, National 
Museum of Natural History, Washington in appreciation of the 
.. Glaessner Volume" Mem. No 20, brought out by the Society 
-Ed). 

May 12, 1992 

"Three days ago I received a copy of Geological Society of India, 
Memoir 20 'The World of Martin F. Glaessner.' From the dust jacket 
color photograph of him to the last paper, this is a marvellous tribute. 
I am especially pleased to receive the memoir ". 

"It was appropriate of GSI to elect him as a Honorary Fellow, as 
Prof. Glaessner was a world-class scientist, but it is even more gracious 
of the society to pay such a tribute to him. Reprinting two of his shorter 
works and the Cloud-Glaessner paper will ~make them more accessible; 
it is unfortunate that Prof. Cloud did not live to see this volume. His 
remarks and those of the others who commented on Prof. Glaessner's life 
and career are most interesting. The selection of papers which you have 
included bear on almost all aspects of his scientific efforts. It must have 
been a difficult job to find the right persons to prepare such stimulating 
papers. " 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Sincerely yours 
ELLIS L. YOCHELSON 

INTERFACE, June 1992, 12 pp. Bulletin from NRSA DATA CENTRE is a 
special issue giving detailed information on the prices of all the products available 
for sale at NRSA DATA CENTRE, National Remote Sensing Agency, Balanagar, 
Hyderabad-500 007 together with Data request formats. All those interested may 
please contact NRSA at the address given above. 

Geofluids '93, Torquay, England, 4th-7th May 1993. International Con­
ference on Fluid Evolution, Migration and Interaction in Rocks. The conference 
aims to bring together professionals from the petroleum, minerals and associated 
industries dealing with factors common to oil and gas migration. production from 
hydrocarbon reservoirs, the origin and movement of mineralising fluids and ore 
genesis. It will promote cross-discipline versatility in geology, geophysics and geo­
chemistry and provide an opportunity for an exchange of concepts, techniques and 
technology. The Conference will be of interest to personnel involved in explora­
tion and production of oil or minerals and to academics and research groups work­
ing in these fields. 

For further particu1ars contact: Chris Cornford, IGI Ltd., Hallsannery, 
Bideford, Devon, EX39 SHE, Tel: 44 (0) 237471749, Fax: 0237 421700. 


